
 

HOUSE COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS 
 

FISCAL NOTE 
  
SENATE BILL NO. 142 PRINTER’S NO. 118 PRIME SPONSOR: Mastriano 
 

COST I (SAVINGS) 
FUND FY 2024/25 FY 2025/26 

General Fund $0 $0 

SUMMARY:  
Senate Bill 142, Printer’s Number 118 amends the Funeral Director Law to remove the requirement 
from the underlying bill that a widow or widower remain unmarried to continue to utilize a deceased 
spouse’s funeral director license.  
ANALYSIS:  
This legislation amends Act 522 of 1952, known as the Funeral Director Law, by removing the stipulation 
that a widow or widower must remain unmarried to obtain and renew the license for the deceased estate 
issued by the State Board of Funeral Directors after the death of a licensee.  
This legislation shall take effect in 60 days upon enactment.  
FISCAL IMPACT:  
This legislation removes the requirement for a widow or widower to remain unmarried to keep the 
license issued after the death of a licensee. Enactment of this legislation would have no fiscal impact to 
the commonwealth.  
PREPARED BY: Aniam Iqbal, Budget Analyst 
   House Appropriations Committee (D) 
DATE:  October 9, 2024 
 
Estimates are calculated using the best information available. Actual costs and revenue impact incurred 
may vary from estimates. 
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